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FAIRYTALE CLASS!
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Class information





P.E days:  Monday and Tuesday (We will be doing fitness and also net and wall games)





P.E kit: all children should change into t-shirt and shorts / jogging bottoms and trainers or pumps. All jewellery must be removed before the lesson commences and long hair should be tied back.





Library Day:  Monday





The children will not be allowed to borrow a new book unless they return the one previously loaned.





Reading books: are to be brought into school every day. Due to the high cost of books, if a reading or library book is lost or damaged then it will have to be paid for.





Homework: Reading and phonics is a priority and children are encouraged to read their reading books every day. New phonics words to read will be sent home every week. 





All money that needs to be paid into school must be paid through Arbor. 





We ask that children bring water into school and that any snacks for break time are healthy. 































































































Welcome back!





Class Teacher – Mrs Wright


Teaching Assistant – Mrs Sidwell-Brittle





Welcome back to an exciting Spring Term.


Already we are straight into a very busy term, and Year 1 have plenty of wonderful work to look forward to! The children have settled in really well so far and they have made a fantastic start to this new year. 








Our topics this term.


Our theme this half term is “Let’s go on Safari”. You have received the knowledge organiser for this which will give you an in depth look into what our learning will be this term. We will be exploring the continent of Africa (specifically South Africa) and our big question this term is “What is everyday life like in South Africa?” and we will be comparing rural and urban living. We will research similarities and differences between Africa and the UK.


In Art, we will be exploring how artists use flora and fauna, and we will make collages of safari animals. 


In D&T, we will be preparing and making an exotic fruit salad. 























How can you help at home?


Phonics, phonics, phonics! Make sure that you are reading the weekly real and alien words that are sent home to prepare for the phonics screening check later this year. 


Going to the library.


Reading with your child daily and, most importantly, talking about what has been read, checking your child’s understanding.


Practising pre-cursive handwriting at home, practise makes perfect!


Some good websites will encourage your child to find things out and improve their ICT skills, eg. 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.phonicsplay.co.uk" �www.phonicsplay.co.uk� and �HYPERLINK "http://www.ruthmiskin.com"�www.ruthmiskin.com� 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.youtube.com" �www.youtube.com� (specifically alphablocks for phonics and numberblocks for maths)


� HYPERLINK "http://www.topmarks.co.uk" �www.topmarks.co.uk� (A range of engaging maths games)


�HYPERLINK "http://www.letterjoin.co.uk"�www.letterjoin.co.uk� for pre-cursive handwriting, gross and fine motor 








Trips and Visits.


Thursday 22nd February – Athlete Visit





Thursday 14th March – 


Twycross Zoo visit





Maths:


This term, we will be learning about place value (within 20), this includes: understanding teen numbers, using a number line, more/fewer and estimating. We will also look at addition and subtraction (within 20), this includes: doubles, related number facts, missing number problems and number bonds. We will also explore length and height and mass and volume. We also do mastering number sessions each afternoon in Year 1, the children love these sessions!   





English:


This term, we will begin our learning journey by looking at the story “Rapunzel”, we will start to look at how stories are structured so that we can begin to plan and write our own. We will focus on applying our phonic knowledge and skills as the route to decode word, responding with the correct sound to graphemes (letters or groups of letters), naming the letters of the alphabet in order, and further perfect our pre-cursive handwriting, starting and finishing in the right place and saying out loud what they are going to write about. In talk through stories, we will look in depth at the stories “I’m in Charge” and “Slow Sampson”.





Science:


In science this term, we will explore animals including humans and we will be categorising, sorting and investigating different facts. In the second half term we will be exploring seasonal changes, specifically spring into summer. 





RE / PD:


This term in RE we will be learning about the different events, faiths, celebrations around the world, and how they look forward to the future. We will begin by learning about Christianity and then delve into other beliefs and religions. We will begin to explore fairness and what this means. 


In PD we will be learning about living in the wider world. We will discuss rules and why they are important whilst also thinking about having caring relationships with friends and family. We will talk about who is important to us and what makes them so important in our lives. 























